September 14, 2022

September 14, 2022

email: <u>mayor@burlington.ca</u> <u>kelvin.galbraith@burlington.ca</u> <u>clerks@burlington.ca</u>

Office of the City Clerk City of Burlington 426 Brant St., P.O. Box 5013 Burlington, ON., L7R 3Z6

Reference: Community Planning, Regulation and Mobility Committee Meeting

Health Protection and Air Quality By-law

Report Number: CM-22-22 - File Numbers: 155-03-01

Dear Council Members;

We appreciate that there continues to be some attention to the matters related to the Meridian (Aldershot Quarry) now owned by Weinerberger AG (Austria) under the operating entity of General Shale (USA).

With reference to the report, we are not prepared to comment at this time as it is still under review.

For Tyandaga Environmental Coalition Inc. (TEC) and the community the matter of the Aldershot quarrying activities was initiated September 2015 when it was brought to our attention by the owner of the quarry that they had plans to develop the East quarry. This meant the destruction of a substantial forest and quarrying of the land for decades to come. The matters of concern – essentially the impacts on the community as a result of these activities were brought to City staff and Council, by TEC and members of the community, time and time again, and remain unresolved.

We remain committed to working with the City and expect there are options that can be considered to deal with the issues that impact the health of residents in this Community and the environment overall.

Regards,

Fran Fendelet

Co-chair, On behalf of Tyandaga Environmental Coalition Inc. (TEC)

Email: tecburlington@gmail.com